TOWN OF WINDHAM

WATER DISTRICT MEETING




FEBRUARY 23, 2017
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY

Present: Pres/Treas: Robert J. Pelham

   Commissioners: Wayne Van Valin, Donald Murray, Ian Peters & One Vacancy

   Secretary: Bonnie Poehmel
Also Present: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz, John Brust Delaware Engineering and Tara Weiman
Absent: Town Attorney Larry Gardner
The President called the meeting to order at 7:45 p.m.
THE MINUTES OF THE  JANUARY 26, 2017 WATER DISTRICT MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: John Brust was present.  John has two parts he would like to discuss. One will result in the Board allowing us to go out for bid for the next piece of the water project. The design plans have been revised with some slight modifications opposed to the ones we have in the office from two weeks ago. Delaware is prepared to go out to bid this week and have the paperwork to the Town Clerk for the paper’s legal notice. To summarize there is a base bid and three alternates. The water lines are color coded according to the proposed water lines for completion.  John handed out to the Board a revised 2/23/17 Rate Analysis with Phase 2 base bid price, Alternate 1, 2, & 3 pricing for review. More hand-outs Town of Windham Water System Fact Sheet and the Town of Windham Comprehensive Water Rate Analysis Recommendations (Draft) February 23, 2017; and a smaller color coded map for everyone to review.  At this time all hand-outs are for review.  No particular bid area has been agreed upon. In May we are going to put in again for another grant for the water system. That is $3 million dollars or 60% of a project. With this new grant application we could do the Alternate 3 items as well as going up South Street to connect to that line and potentially take some of the debt we are incurring. There are some moving parts here. Purchase of water meters could be part of the grant/bid. Also a radio read software could be installed with the meters for easier reading. When putting bids out we could ask for the base bid plus the alternates to see where the numbers may be. The grant will not have an answer till at least October or November 2017. Water map has been given to Kyle.
2.WATER SUPERINTENDENT REPORT: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz was present. Kyle would like to have a town email address. Commissioner Peters will set that up for him.  The new plumbing, meters and heating have been completed at the Elm Ridge Reservoir building.  He spoke recently to Alex Racco, on Thunderbird Terrace. The homeowner would like to know who is paying for the town water hook up for his new house. Alan has written a memo on that, John Brust will get the memo to Kyle.  Supervisor Pelham gave Kyle permission to start looking for a good used vehicle for the water dept. truck.
WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #2 OF 2017: Whereas the 2017 Unmetered and Metered water billing reflected the rate increases due to certain proposed Water District improvements.  The total amount collected for Unmetered is $51,571.28 and Metered is $21,929.81 for a total amount collected $73,501.09.  Half the total $36,750.55 will be transferred to the Water Improvement Account to be used for improvements in the Water District. A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #3 OF 2017: The Water Consolidation Project Phase 2 has commenced and is necessary to seek financing of the improvements, repairs and other related costs at this time. A short term borrowing of $1.7 million to a maximum of $4 million in a Bond Anticipated Note is needed at this time, pending the receipt of authorizing financing from the Drinking Water State Revolving Fund and New York State Water Grant.  Therefore, it be 
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resolved to authorize Municipal Solutions Inc. to go forward with preparation. A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Van Valin, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.
WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #4 OF 2017: Plans & Bid Documents have been prepared for Phase 2 Water Main Replacement & Extension in the Hensonville water system.  NY State has awarded a Water Grant in the amount of $1.7 million to complete such work. Therefore it be resolved the Town of Windham hereby authorizes advertisement and publication of bidding documents with the opening of documents to occur at 3pm on March 21, 2017. A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Van Valin, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.
WATER DISTRICT WARRANT #2 contained vouchers #21-36, totaling $10,279.97 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner        Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #3-P (printed 02/03/17) contained 1 claim, totaling $71.75 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy. 

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #4-P (printed 02/17/17) contained 2 claims, totaling $539.68 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with 4 in favor, one vacancy. 
The meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m. on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner       Peters, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.
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